[image: image1.jpg]American Network of
Community Options
and Resources

SHAPING POLICY « SHARING SOLUTIONS « STRENGTHENING COMMUNITY





[image: image1.jpg]

February 14, 2014
The Honorable Charles Grassley

The Honorable Ron Wyden

Senate Office Building

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

 Dear Senators Wyden and Grassley: 
On behalf of the membership of the American Network of Community Options and Resources (ANCOR), and the undersigned member organizations, we commend your efforts to create a Medicaid Bonus Demonstration and we appreciate the opportunity to provide our comments and suggestions on the proposed language. ANCOR is a nonprofit association representing more than 800 private providers of services and supports for nearly 500,000 Americans with intellectual, developmental and other significant disabilities. Our members employ over 400,000 direct support staff in 49 states and Washington, D.C and provide an array of community living and employments supports and services—including self-directed services and supports. Our mission is to inform, educate and network service providers to safeguard, develop, grow and extend their capacity to support the choices of people with disabilities.

With the release of the final Medicaid rule that defines community for home and community based services, and the increased enforcement actions of the Department of Justice in the area of employment, this proposal is extremely timely. Although the new rule includes a transition period of up to five years, a bonus program that provides financial incentives will be extremely helpful in addressing the ever-present barrier to helping more people with significant disabilities access integrated employment and day services ‒ inadequate financial resources at the state level. 

Attached please find our specific suggested revisions to the amendment. In brief, we are very excited about this opportunity, but we strongly believe that for the program to be successful it must be predominantly advanced as a carrot. In addition, we strongly counsel that the bonus dollars not disappear into a state’s “Medicaid Black Hole” and potentially diverted to unrelated programs. For this program to be successful, the funds need to be specifically directed to creating integrated employment opportunities, and include financial incentives for providers. Over and over again experience shows that economics influences behavior. A financial incentive directed to providers recognizes their role in translating policy into reality, incentivizes creativity, and is likely to drive change faster.
In addition, we urge that a stakeholder group be required and that the state track specific outcomes. We collectively need to be concerned about what happens to people, who, despite significant efforts, are not successful in accessing or maintaining integrated employment. We  need to know what happens to them in order to fully evaluate the success of the initiative. All too often, we hear people say that employment reform creates winners and losers, with the implication being that it is OK that some people will not succeed. But where do they go? Are they going home with no opportunities? We collectively need this information/data, and we are not aware of any studies that provide this information.

Again, thank you for your advocacy on this issue, and for the opportunity to share our thoughts. We stand ready to assist you to move this proposal forward as suggested. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me or any of the undersigned individuals.

Sincerely,

Barbara Merrill

Vice President of Public Policy

Bmerrill@ancor.org
703.535.7850 ext 103
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